

Serving the cities of: El Cajon La Mesa Lemon Grove Poway Santee

CHAIRWOMAN, SECOND DISTRICTS SAN DIEGO COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Serving the communities of: Agua Caliente Allied Gardens Alpine Barrett

May 24, 2017

Alpine Barrett Blossom Valley Bostonia Boulevard Campo Canebrake Casa de Oro College Area Crest

Ryan Zinke, Secretary Department of the Interior 1849 C Street N.W. Washington, D.C. 20240

Cuyamaca
Dehesa
Del Cerro
Descanso
Dulzura
Eucalyptus Hills
Fernbrook
Flinn Springs
Grantville
Guatay

Dear Secretary Zinke:

Guatay
Harbison Canyon
Jacumba
Jamul
Johnstown
Julian
Lake Morena
Lakeside
Mount Helix
Pine Hills
Pine Valley
Ramona

As the Supervisor representing the 2nd District of San Diego County, I am writing to request that you take immediate action to prohibit shooting on Bureau of Land Management (BLM) property located in and around Donohoe Mountain, near the community of Dulzura. This issue has taken on even greater urgency following a major wildfire this past weekend.

Rolando San Carlos San Pasqual Santa Ysabel Shelter Valley Spring Valley

Tecate Tierra del Sol

Vallecitos

Wynola

Rancho San Diego

As you may be aware, San Diego County is home to a year-round wildfire threat. Over the past several years I have held multiple meetings with concerned Dulzura residents, BLM officials, and representatives from fire and law enforcement regarding the fire danger associated with shooting on this specific area of BLM land near Donohoe Mountain. I have also sent multiple letters, to no avail, to BLM Field Managers and the California BLM State Director requesting that shooting be prohibited in this area.

Serving the Indian reservations of: Barona Campo Cosmit Ewiiaapaayp Inaja The Gate Fire, which erupted last Saturday, broke out on this specific section of BLM land due to shooting. Although the fire has been contained, it burned over 2,000 acres, caused evacuations of nearby residents, and required a comprehensive and exhaustive response by fire officials and first responders to fight the fire and keep the public safe.

Campo Cosmit Ewiiaapaayp Inaja Jamul La Posta Manzanita Mesa Grande Santa Ysabel Sycuan Viejas Due to the continuing public safety issues and the recent major fire event, it is my hope that you will take immediate action to do what is necessary to prohibit shooting in this specific area.

Thank you in advance for your prompt attention. If I can be of further assistance or you need additional information, please feel free to contact me at (619) 531-5522 or via e-mail at dianne.jacob@sdcounty.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

DIANNE J**ACO**B

Chairwoman

DJ:rs

Cc: Congressman Juan Vargas, 51st District Cc: Douglas Herrema, Field Manager, BLM

Cc: Richard Barlow, Chief Patrol Agent, U.S. Customs and Border Patrol

Cc: Bill Gore, San Diego County Sheriff

Cc: Tony Mecham, San Diego County Fire Authority Chief